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Board of Selectmen  
Meeting Minutes 
Executive Session 
February 4, 2019 

7:00 PM 
Wayland Town Building, Selectmen’s Meeting Room 

41 Cochituate Road, Wayland 
 

Attendance:  Lea Anderson, Mary Antes, Cherry Karlson, Douglas Levine 

Absent:  Louis Jurist 

Also Present: Louise Miller, Town Administrator; Elizabeth Doucette, Assistant Town Administrator  

Purpose:  At 9:05 pm, L. Anderson moved, seconded by M. Antes, to call the session to order in the 

Selectmen’s Meeting Room, Wayland Town Building by unanimous roll call vote of the Board (YEA:  L. 

Anderson, M. Antes, C. Karlson, D. Levine.  ABSENT: L. Jurist. ABSTAIN: none.  Adopted 4-0.) in open 

session as permitted by Massachusetts General Laws Chapter 30A, Section 21 (a) (3) to discuss strategy with 

respect to collective bargaining with all bargaining units pursuant to the Public Employee Committee (PEC) 

agreement; and pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 30A, Section 21 (a) (6) to discuss the 

purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property with respect to the Town’s agreement with Twenty 

Wayland, LLC, relative to property and development located off 400-440 Boston Post Road; and pursuant to 

Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 30A, Section 21 (a) (3) to discuss strategy with respect to litigation 

related to David Bernstein v. Planning Board of Wayland; and pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, 

Chapter 30A, Section 21 (a) (3) to discuss strategy with respect to litigation related to Kenneth Nelson v. 

Town of Wayland, et al. 

 

Collective Bargaining with PEC: L. Miller updated the Board on the third meeting with the Public 

Employee Committee (PEC). She reminded the Board that High Deductible (HD) health insurance plans are 

less expensive for enrollees and the Town.  L. Miller reported that a consultant provided an interactive 

calculator for employees to use to compare options. In negotiations the Town offered a 50% match in 

deductible cost for individuals as an incentive to move to the HD plan; this is identical to what has been 

offered by other West Suburban participant towns. Unions had questions about employees joining the HD 

plan and about the mitigation funds. The mitigations funds are taxable to the employee when paid out. The 

Town offered the funds for rollover to a tax free Health Savings Account (HSA). L. Miller reported that there 

was a new union representative participant at the meeting, so negotiation discussions started over. The Board 

agreed that it is not inclined to accept a counter offer at this late date. L. Miller reported that an agreement 

three weeks from now would still allow staff to put materials together in time for the FY20 enrollment 

period. C. Karlson suggested that the Finance Committee will want to see the numbers for budgeting 

purposes. 

Twenty Wayland, LLC: L. Miller updated the Board on the status of the discussions with Frank Dougherty 

of Twenty Wayland.  F. Dougherty is in regular contact with Linda Hansen, Conservation Administrator 

regarding Parcels 14, 15 and 16. He stated to the Director of Assessing and former Treasurer that he is fine 

with the Town taking the properties for non-payment of taxes, which began when the Board did not sign the 






